9/14/14

Dear Councilor Dennis J. Carlone,
I am a Cambridge resident from childhood and have recently joined the Friends of Alewife Reservation’s (FAR) campaign to save the Silver Maple Forest, identified as a “Small River Floodplain Forest” by the NHES. I understand that you’ve met with Green Cambridge, FAR and Lesley college representatives on August 15th about having a New Environmental Assessment of the Silver maple Forest (Belmont Uplands) owned by O’Neil properties to consider  the impact of development on flooding as the Climate Vulnerability Assessment study will be completed in November and this forest is in imminent danger of being destroyed.
I am writing to urge you to arrange this hearing as soon as possible with the understanding that most permits for the land have been granted except for the building permit and destruction could begin before the November report is completed. This is a matter of protecting Cambridge and other watershed areas from future climate disaster as this are is only 5 feet above sea level, lower than the Charles River. 

An environmental hearing could be the impetus to have this land be transitioned to permanent conservation land which present and future generations would greatly benefit from not only for flood protection but for cleaner air, carbon sequestration, wildlife study etc..

Thank you for your consideration of this important and urgent matter,

Sincerely,

Benjamin H. Beckwith

20 Fernald Drive #12

Cambridge, MA 02138
